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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KINVER PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9th 
DECEMBER 2020 VIA ZOOM 

 
PRESENT: Councillors JK Hall (Chairman), Miss V Webb (Vice-Chairman), IG Sadler, Mrs C 
Allen, Mrs E Lord, G Sisley, P Wooddisse, D Light, BR Edwards, S Anderson, Mrs S Harris, H 
Williams, E Simons  and M Smith 
 
141/20.   To receive and note apologies for absence 
 
Councillor Mrs V Wilson sent her apologies as she was unable to attend due to a prior 
commitment.  
 
Councillor T Talbot-Webb was not in attendance. 
 
142/20.   To record members Declarations of Councillors’ Interest. 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
143/20.  To receive for confirmation and adoption, the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting 

held on 4th November 2020 (copy attached). 
 
The Minutes of the above meetings, having been circulated in advance of the current meeting, 
were approved and signed as a true record of the proceedings at that meeting with the exception 
that the officer names on page 2 of the minutes should read “Clodagh Peterson”. 
 
144/20. Public Participation – 15 minutes for members of the Parish to raise matters with 

members of the Council 
 
For note: The public participation is for the public to address the Parish Council on matters that 
they wish to.  The Parish Council cannot comment or resolve action on any points raised at this 
time. If the item requires information being sent from the Council, the Clerk will do this following 
the meeting. If it is a matter for further discussion it may be added to a future agenda. 
 
It was noted that all meetings are recorded and any member of the public not wishing to be 
recorded when they speak should inform the Clerk prior to addressing the Council. 
 
Standing orders were raised to enable a member of the public to speak. 
 
Mr Martin Homer addressed the Parish Council to express his concerns over the public toilets in 
the Parish being closed. The area is busier than ever and shopping centres etc, have re-opened 
their facilities. 
 
The Parish Council agreed to agenda this as an item on the January meeting, and the Clerk 
explained that the Parish Council do not have the staff to clean toilet facilities as much as they 
need to be.  The disabled toilet on the High Street is opened during weekdays 9 – 3, but we do not 
have staff that work weekends to open the facilities. 
 
Standing orders were reinstated. 
 
145/20. To discuss having a presentation on 20mph speed limits 
 
It was agreed to have a presentation re 20mph speed limits at the January meeting from Phil 
Jones. 
 
The following email was received from Mark Keeling with regard to this subject:- 
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In short, a 20mph zone has to be self-enforcing and this is normally achieved via the use of traffic 
calming features or perhaps via design, for example on a new build housing estate. 
  
It is unlikely that speeds would reduce on a road that has no additional features or measures to 
force traffic to slow and in general we would not consider introducing calming measures on a road 
that has no history of injury incidents. 
  
In terms of enforcement the Police have made it clear that they do not enforce 20mph zones. 
  
Kind regards 
  
Mark Keeling 

Strategic Community Infrastructure Manager” 
 
146/20. To discuss the Corona virus review and update  
 
It was noted that KOBRA had not been operating during the last lockdown, as the local traders 
have now the facilities to deliver locally to residents that require their services. 
 
147/20. To receive an update on Local contingency planning for the area  
 
Councillor S Anderson and the Clerk had contacted the officer responsible at the District Council, 
and he has agreed to join a meeting to discuss matters directly at a future Parish Council meeting. 
 
It was agreed to invite him to the February meeting. 
 
148/20. To receive an update on charging points in the Parish  
 
The EV locations have been agreed, the equipment has been ordered and the contractor will be 
installing the points, erecting and supplying the signage and marking the bays out.  The equipment 
is on back order so there is not a delivery date yet. 
 
149/20. To receive an update on the Neighbourhood Plan  
 
The website is now live, there are still a few technical issues to be resolved. The possible lists of 
objectives / topic areas are ready to be submitted to the Consultant for her input. 
 
150/20. To discuss correspondence re Climate change  
 
The following email has been received:- 
 
Dear Colleague 
  
Further to my recent email setting out our plan around climate change, I am pleased to inform you 
that our new Climate Change Action Fund is now open for applications. 
  
As you know, tackling climate change is one of the key principles underpinning everything we 
have committed to do in our Strategic Plan and as a Council, we are determined to do our bit to 
reach carbon net zero by 2050. 
 

The £62,000 Climate Change Action Fund has been set up to help build resilience and reduce our 
contributions to climate change at a local level. 
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Not-for-profit organisations, including societies, charities, voluntary groups, parish councils and 
schools, can apply for grant funding of up to £1,000 to do their bit towards protecting the 
environment. 

 

Projects that reduce the amount of carbon produced, improve air quality or help people to deal 
with climate change events such as heatwaves, drought or heavy rain are eligible to apply. 
This could include a wide range of proposals from the improvement of insulation in community 
buildings to make them more energy efficient, to food waste reduction and recycling initiatives, 
alternatives to travel by car, improving air quality outside schools or tree planting schemes. 
Further details of the fund can be found in the grant scheme guidance.   
 
To apply for a grant, organisations will first need to speak with their County Councillor and then 
submit an application online. 
  
More information on the Climate Change Action Fund and other funding opportunities for 
community projects can be found at www.staffordshire.gov.uk/dobfund. 
  
In the meantime, if you have any questions, please get in touch with me. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  
Julia Jessel 
 
It was agreed to bring suggestions forward to the next meeting to put forward ideas for the grant 
as the deadline for applications is the end of January. 
 
151/20. To receive a report from PCSO’s re incidents and statistics for Kinver 
 
The Clerk had requested the information from the PCSO’s and they had forwarded a report on 
crime figures prior to the meeting.  This had been circulated to all members. 
 
152/20. To receive the minutes and any recommendations from the following Committee 

meetings:- 
 
It was Resolved to Recommend to the Parish Council that:-  
 

•  the accounts as set as Appendix 1 to these minutes be accepted. 

• the budget set out as appendix 2 to the minutes be accepted and a precept to be set at 
£134709.00.    

• the Reserves Policy as set out as appendix 3 to these minutes be accepted.   

• the Leisure and Amenities Committee that the cost of £137.88 (inc VAT) is given 
permission to allow a quote to be prepared for the re-instatement of the water supply at the 
Giants Well, as a last resort if discussions with South Staffs Water and Severn Trent to get 
this funded via a Community fund is not successful. 

• to purchase the 5 x A3 plastic signs at a total cost of £72.70.   
 
All of the above recommendations were agreed. 
   

Leisure and Amenities Committee   11th November 2020 
 
The following recommendation was made to the Council that the Clerk send a letter of support for 
the reinstatement of the footpath from Kingsford Lane and Compton Road. This recommendation 
was agreed. 
 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=staffordshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3RhZmZvcmRzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvRG9pbmdPdXJCaXQvR2V0LUluc3BpcmVkL0NsZWFuLWdyZWVuLWFuZC1zYWZlL0NvbW11bml0eS1jbGltYXRlLWFjdGlvbi1mdW5kL0NvbW11bml0eS1jbGltYXRlLWFjdGlvbi1mdW5kLmFzcHg=&i=NWUyODU4MDMyMmM3ZDQxNjc1ZTUzYTg5&t=eHFzMWlSRjN3U2tlZk8wZTc2VnhEN1NsUTUvTUNDZmJVZ0Y5cFQ2ZDJRST0=&h=6c5a547561154de29a109f608157d36f
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=staffordshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3RhZmZvcmRzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvWW91ci1jb3VuY2lsLWFuZC1kZW1vY3JhY3kvTWVtYmVycy9GaW5kLWEtY291bnR5LWNvdW5jaWxsb3IuYXNweA==&i=NWUyODU4MDMyMmM3ZDQxNjc1ZTUzYTg5&t=SDNjdnJSa21xQytCOWk2anhCeFRTbzlzYnlwL1BIMk9sdTlUVVF4dk5MQT0=&h=6c5a547561154de29a109f608157d36f
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=staffordshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cDovL3d3dy5zdGFmZm9yZHNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9kb2JmdW5k&i=NWUyODU4MDMyMmM3ZDQxNjc1ZTUzYTg5&t=eURYbGxKaDJSK05lM1ZKNFFIZkZUUTkzczJzbTU4cU5lR29nT0VsMS9BND0=&h=6c5a547561154de29a109f608157d36f
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Planning and Development Committee    25th November 2020 
 
The following recommendations were put to the Parish Council next meeting that the planning 

recommendations as set out in agenda item 5. These were agreed. 

 
153/20.    County / District Councillors to address the Council on any matters relevant to the 

Parish  
 
Councillor BR Edwards reported that:- 
 

• Ryan Taylor is preparing evidence for flooding in parishes and has asked all Parishes to 
complete a questionnaire. The Clerk has responded for further clarification. 

• The Covid numbers for the South Staffs area are reducing. 

• Covid Marshalls have been going around the villages to offer support and help. 

• The council tax for Kinver residents for the Parish based on the budget just agreed and 
on a Band D property will be £41.33 for next year, which is a saving of £3 per annum. 

• The District Council approved their Climate Change strategy, he will forward a link to this 
document for circulation to all members. 

 
154/20. To receive a report of the Chairman of his activities on behalf of the Council 
 
The Chairman attended the Remembrance day service at Enville Church and a wreath laying 
service at the war memorial in Kinver. 
 
155/20. To receive and note the report from the Clerk including Burial Ground 

Superintendents report.  
 
Correspondence received from:- 
 
Local resident relating to the changes on the village that they have sent to MP Gavin Williamson 
 
Speeding and dangerous driving on Whittington Hall Lane and the High Street. 
 
Letter received relating to traffic using Foster Street when Stone Lane has been closed. 
 
Superintendents report 
 
1 x reopening of a grave 
1 x new grave 
2 x ashes plots 
 
The above was noted. 
 
156/20. Reports from Members sitting on Outside Bodies for the Parish Council.  
 
Councillor P Wooddisse reported that he is the Council representative on the FoKos group, he is 
setting up a Ltd company on their behalf to help manage the project for the future. 
 
157/20. To receive the accounts for payment since the last meeting.  
 
The accounts for payment are set out as appendix 1 to these minutes. These were agreed and 
noted. 
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158/20. Items for future Meetings 
 
To be with the Clerk by 21st December 2020; Climate change grant; contingency plans 
presentation February meeting; opening public toilets; 20mph presentation. 
 
159/20. Dates of Next Meetings – 
   
  Planning and Development Committee    16th December 2020 
  Full Parish Council meeting     6th January 2021 
  Leisure and Amenities Committee   13th January 2021 
  Finance and General Purposes Committee   17th February 2021 
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Appendix 1 to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 9TH December 2020 
Accounts for payment for December Parish Council meeting 2020  
    
Accounts for payment Description Total 

   
Barclays Bank Charges November 6.50 

British Legion Wreath  22.00 

ESPO Face masks and sanitiser 77.06 

Inland Revenue November 1652.36 

J R K Copier paper and gloves and print cartridges 253.98 

Julian Hall Chairmans allowance 500.00 

Kirkwells Phase 1 of NPlan 1176.00 

OCL Supplies 277.40 

R H Electrical Christmas Lights 1740.00 

SCC November 2702.05 

SCC Hire vehicle 113.60 

Screwfix Supplies 169.16 

South Staffs Water Refund -15.80 

SPCA Training courses 80.00 

SWOPS Fuel 130.00 

Zoom Monthly charge 14.39 

viking Direct Paper 13.33 

Water plus Refund -40.99 

Wix  144.72 

Zoom  14.39 

    9030.15 
List of Monthly Direct 
Debits   
SSDC Toilet rates 109.00 

SSDC CR Rates  55.00 

Utility Warehouse Garage electricity  Oct -4.08 

Utility Warehouse 
95 High Street Gas and electricity and mobile 
phone Oct 218.91 

Utility Warehouse Kinver Edge Toilets Oct 3.57 

Utility Warehouse High Street Toilets Oct 56.76 

Salaries November 5967.84 

 Total 6407.00 

 Total Expenditure 15437.15 

Receipts   
      

Burial Fees   890.00 

 Total Income 890.00 
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Appendix 2 to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 9th December 

2020
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